December 13, 2006

Paul Gray, Vice President Planning


Hank Dunn

Maine Medical Center




Maine Medical Center

22 Bramhall Street




22 Bramhall Street

Portland, ME 04102-3175



Portland, ME 04102-3175
Dear  Mr. Gray and Mr. Dunn:              

On December 6, 2006, Jeff Tarling, Deb Andrews and Jay Reynolds met at the Maine Medical Center project at the end of Gilman Street to review issues relating to the steep slopes created on the Western Promenade by the MMC project.  We are requesting that Maine Medical Center address the following issues:

Safety -  The City’s recommendation is to construct a 42" high black metal fence near the top of the slope to prevent park visitors from entering the steep 1:1 slope along the top of Gilman Street.  This fence would run from near the City / Maine Medical property line on the Western Prom towards Gilman Street.  The fence type should be similar to the fence used on their project around the Bramhall Parking lot.  The City strongly feels that the slope left in its current condition poses great risk to the public.

Slope treatment - Parks & Recreation would like to revisit the proposed slope groundcover planting.  When the slope was constructed this summer it was seeded with grass vs. the groundcover that was proposed.  We have concerns that the proposed planting of Gaultheia procubens or Wintergreen would not be aggressive enough to cover the bank.  In addition, the slope appears much too steep to support trees as proposed.  From a maintenance perspective the new slope exceeds what our mowing equipment can effectively maintain thus the need to revisit the slope treatment with the project Landscape Architect. 
Path Relocation -  The Maine Medical Site Plan shows the relocation of the foot path that pedestrians used prior to the project to travel between MMC/Bramhall Street to Gilman Street.  This path should follow close to the new 'desire-line' path worn into the turf near the top of the slope.  The path should be improved by creating a four foot wide stone dust path as shown on the plan.  

If you have any questions, please contact me at 874-8724.

Sincerely,

Alexander Jaegerman

Planning Division Director

cc: 
Lee D. Urban, Planning and Development Department Director

Alexander Jaegerman, Planning Division Director

Barbara Barhydt, Development Review Services Manager

      
Deb Andrews, Historic Preservation Program Manager

Jay Reynolds, Development Review Coordinator

    
Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

     
Jeff Tarling, City Arborist

     
Penny Littell, Associate Corporation Counsel
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